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Kingston Parish Council (KPC) 
Minutes of Extraordinary Meeting held at 6.30pm  

on 11th October 2024 at Kingston Village Hall 
 
 
Parish Councillors present: 
 
Sue Dalgleish (SD), Julie Conder (JC), Miki Ellar (ME), Mark Nicholls (MN),  
Paul Wheeler (PW),  
 
 
Meeting commenced at 6.30pm 
 

1. Apologies  
None 

 
2. Planning Application 

 
Planning Application No 24/03621/HFUL – Old Farm House, Tinkers 
Lane, Kingston, Cambridgeshire. 

 
           The Councillors considered the application for alterations including 3 new windows,  
           new bathrooms, stairs and new road access which relocated the access driveway  
           away from the corner on Tinkers Lane to an area of straight road in Tinkers Lane.  

 
This application was a re-submission of a previous application No 21/02337/HFUL  
 that appears to have expired. It was felt that moving the entrance driveway to the  
straighter area of road away from the current corner location was a benefit for  
safety concerns. The council did not have any comments on the internal alterations  
suggested. 
 
The council’s decision was neutral.  
 
SD will register this decision on-line. 

 
 
3. Planning Application No 24/1098/TTCA – West View, Church Lane, Kingston,   

Cambridgeshire  
 
As SD lives next to the property, she was not involved in the parish council 
discussions relating to this application and did not vote on this application.  
 
The council discussed the application to carry out tree works to reduce the height 
and width of two trees – one at front of property and the other at the rear. As there 
are overhead cables in the area it was felt this work was beneficial.  
 
The council’s decision was support.  
 
SD will register this decision on-line.  
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4. A.O.B. 
 

JC outlined details of the Combined Authority’s current bus franchising consultation 
process. JC attended a meeting which was held to outline the process that is 
currently underway to consider the future funding and organisational structure of 
bus services in the area. It was highlighted that a system of franchising is being 
considered along with other options.  
 
A questionnaire has been created to find out the views of residents and 
organisations in the area who will be affected. It was decided that an advert would 
be placed in the parish council magazine to make people aware of the consultation 
process and encourage them to complete the survey to ensure their views are part 
of the decision making process.  

 
 
 

 
Meeting closed: 7.00pm     Minutes reference: 20241011 
 
Signed: …………………………………………………………. 
 
Date: ……………………………………………………………. 


